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501(c)(3) Non-Profit 

Annual Meeting 

Saturday  

November 10, 2018 

2-5pm Leland Library 
203 Cedar St E, Leland, MI 

Join us for a recap of the 

season, chili, music and 

good company. 

Fun Fact: 

 
In 1880: To keep drifting sand 

and snow out, Keeper Willis 

Warner built a board fence 

around the light station, 320 ft 

long and 5 ft high. 

 

Have you ever made a trip to 

the station and have pictures or 

stories you would like to share? 

Please do so on our facebook 

page. History is everyoneõs 

story. 

Just in the nick 

of time! 
The Fog signal building was 

constructed in 1897 It is one of 

2 remaining buildings in the 

Great Lakes of this size and 

style. In 2011 leaks in the roof 

were so bad we constructed a 

temporary support structure 

until funds were raised and a 

plan in place to repair the roof. 

This summer a new roof was 

finally installed. During the 

process it was discovered the 

north wall was completed rotted 

and structurally unsound. True-

cut lumber was used to rebuild 

the wall and save the building. 

Next steps will be to replace 

steel sheeting that lined the 

interior and work to get the 

catwalk replaced for access to 

skeletal tower. 

 

 

Right: Naomi Nowland and Scott Johnson  

Lighthouse gets 

whitewash! 
It took a year of planning, researching and 

watching YouTube videos before Naomi 

Nowland and Scott Johnson took on the task 

of whitewashing the lighthouse. Working 

under adverse conditions (it rained every 

night), they started each day early and were 

able to apply 2 coats on 3 sides of the 

building. The tower will be worked on next 

season as special rigging is required to do it 

safely.                               

 

 

Interior walls repaired  

..     

 

Work on roof was 

contracted to  

Jerry Spears from 

Northport, who 

has been doing 

work out at the 

station for 12 

years. 

http://www.southfox.org/
http://www.southfox.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1867 LH Summer Quarters 

 

Original window installed in 

reconstructed Summer Quarters by 

keeper Steve Hicks. Window restored 

by Karen and John Wells. 

 

Keeper Erik Maki repaired the 

crumbling steps and used period bricks 

to seal up the foundation of the 

reconstructed Summer Quarters. 

 

 

Boat house gets some attention 

 

 

Pictured above: Judah Kadadu, Gina Kadadu  
Elias Kadadu, Joerg Rothenberger ς Capt of Lightkeeper 
Issa Alyatim, Afifi Kadadu, and Cat Allchin. 
 

     

Team Kadadu put a fresh coat of paint on South 

side of boathouse and cleared entrance of 

weeds and brush. 

Itõs in the detail. 

Every season we do a bit of 

work on each of the buildings as 

well as constant maintenance of 

the grounds. We are an all-

volunteer organization and your 

support provides material and 

transport of volunteer keepers 

who keep it all together.  

Thank you! 
 
 

Do you have a skill set that will help?  If youõd like to learn 

more, please stop by one of our monthly open-to-the-public 

board meetings at 5:30 p.m., the 2nd Monday of each 

month, at the Great Lakes Childrenõs Museum, 13240 S W 

Bay Shore Dr, Traverse City, MI 

Or email: info@southfox.org 

 
 

Destination Spot for Inland Seas 

 

Three times a year, for the 3rd year in a 

row, the school ship Inland Seas has 

brought a group of students to the 

station for a visit and extensive tour of 

the buildings. Dinner is often shared by 

the firepit and stories are told.  

 

Thanks to the DNR who provided a new 

double walled firepit ring, great for 

evening gatherings. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

1867 Lantern Room 

 

Seeking professional input of the task 
of restoring the tempered glass on 
1867 Lantern room. Please contact  
 
Phil von Voigtlander 
231.640.0054 
philfvon@gmail.com 
 

    

Assistant Keepers roof secureé 

for now 

 

This summer, Mihm Enterprises, from 

Hamilton MI, came out and did general 

repairs to seal up the building, but it is only 

a temporary solution. Estimates to remove 

asbestos shingles and install new roof is 

around $120k.  This is a one of a kind 

building and worth efforts to preserve. 

 

 

Material Wish List 

Heavy duty weed wacker  

Sidewalk edger 

Wagon/cart for hauling material up 

the hill or small tractor with tow cart. 

Solar panels for charging cell phones 

Please contact: 

  

John McKinney, President 
231.947.1926 
mckinne8@msu.edu 
 

 

FILA BOARD MEMBERS 

John McKinney, President 
Catherine Allchin, Vice President 
Pam Fordyce, Treasurer 
John Nelson 
Hans Joerg Rothenberger 
Sandra Bradshaw 
Phil von Voigtlander 
 

Workshop 

 

A fresh coat of paint was applied to the 

workshop floor by keepers Tuck Maxwell, 

Keith and Ally Lang. 

1934 Skeletal Tower begins to see 

the light 

 

Moved in pieces from Sapelo Island, GA in 

1934 and reassembled on the island by 

men from Northport, the tower is beginning 

to see the light. The 8õ chain link fence is 

down and massive footings exposed. 

Eventually a cat walk will be reconstructed 

connecting to the fog signal building.  

 

 

 

Left: Archival photo 

showing the front 

porches originally on 

the Assistant Keepers 

Quarters that we one 

day hope to restore.  


